STREETS COMMITTEE MEETING

August 10, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Reed at City Hall.

Streets Committee members present were Chairman Reed, Nelsen and Smith. Also present
was Mayor Page, Street Supt Darin Damery, and City Clerk Janet Waller.

Present in the audience was Joyce Throneburg. Gary Nave arrived at 6:45 pm.

Alderperson Smith made a motion to approve the Streets Committee Meeting minutes of June
7, 2022 seconded by Nelsen.

Under Old Business:

They will be oiling and rocking in the near future.

Mayor Page has purchased lights for the signs on Rt 51. They will arrive in 10 weeks and Greg
Butcher will install the lights.

Under New Business

Tree cutting is almost finished. There is 1 more tree on the list.

Street Supt will be spraying for mosquitos a couple times before the Assumption Fest.
The American Rescue Money was discussed and possibly looking at more sidewalks.
A resident on Poplar would like a new sidewalk with the 50/50 program.

Barricades will be left for the Assumption Fest to put up.

Barricades will also be needed for the French Heritage Days.

Rummage sales are September 15, 16 and 17,

Dumpsters are scheduled for September 23 and 24,

The storage shed by the concession is in need of a roof. Street Supt will get quotes.
The part-time employee was approved at council. The position has been advertised.
Comments from the public questioned about a water problem at his residence.

The public reminded everyone the French Heritage Days will be September 17.
Alderperson Reed made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:51 pm.

Janet Waller, City Clerk



